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CHAP. 170 

$1,500 per year, shall register with the bureau on 
forms provided by the bureau, that set forth those 
items covered in this section. A fee of $5 shall ac­
company each registration. This registration shall be 
valid for a period of one year and the individuals 
will be subject to all other requirements of this 
chapter. 

Effective September 19, 1985. 

CHAPTER 169 

H.P. 975 - L.D. 1398 

AN ACT Concerning Passenger Exclusions in 
Motorcycle Insurance Policies. 

Be it enacted by the People of the state of Maine as 
follows: 

24 MRSA §2902-A is enacted to read: 

§2902-A. Motorcycle passenger exclusion 

No insurer may sell or renew, on or after January 
I, 1986, a liability insurance policy covering a mo­
torcycle, as defined in Title 29, section I, subsec­
tion 4, that excludes coverage for injuries sustained 
by passengers on the insured's motorcycle unless the 
insurer notifies the bureau in writing of its utili­
zation of the exclusion, the insurer notifies each of 
its licensed agents within the State of its utiliza­
tion of the exclusion and the exclusion is provided 
by a separate endorsement to the insured's policy. An 
exclusion that does not meet the reguirements of this 
section shall be invalid and of no effect. 

Effective September 19, 1985. 

CHAPTER 170 

S.P. 521 - L.D. 1405 

AN ACT to Provide for Adequate Funding of the 
Chemical Substance Identification Law. 


